July 7, 2025

Meeting number 929 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:05 PM on Monday, July 7, 2025, by President Gary Weidenborner. Ten members and no guests were present.

Members enjoyed the sandwich lunch. Suzie Hinderliter and Sue Howland volunteered to bring dessert. The Club thanked other members who brought dessert.

President Gary Weidenborner resumed the regular meeting at 12:40 PM.

Secretary's Report: The minutes from the June 16, 2025 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report: As of July 7, 2025, there is \$440.19 in the Treasury. This includes \$18.10 from 50/50 Raffle at June 16th meeting, including the winnings donated back to the Club by Marilyn Eck and payment of \$12 for ice cream.

Birthdays: None

Anniversaries: None

Sunshine Report: No update

Entertainment: Vice President Ruth Weidenborner

- At the October 20<sup>th</sup> meeting, a speaker will discuss Ghost Stories, hopefully some from the Farmington area.
- At one of the fall meetings there will be a presentation on Tiffany Glass.

Old Business: None

**New Business:** 

Kathy Wagner shared that Town Supervisor Peter Ingalsbe mentioned Farmington Seniors in his "From the Desk of the Supervisor" column in the latest edition of <u>Town of Farmington Newsletter</u>.

Town of Farmington update by President Gary Weidenborner

- There is lots of resurfacing and construction in process.
- There is still no date when the bridge from Wood Drive to County Road 41 will be repaired.
- The Farmington Volunteer Fire Department Association Carnival at the Pumpkin Hook Station is July 31, August 1, and August 2.

50/50 Raffle: Ruth Weidenborner won \$5.00 in the 50/50 Raffle.

There was no dominos after the meeting.

President Gary Weidenborner closed the regular meeting about 12:55 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, Kathy Wagner, Secretary